
THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
AUGUST 4, 2020 

  
Vice Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 10 
members (Dean Mann, Les Schulz, Sandra Hansen, Eric Vahlkamp, 
Daryl Mundil, Gene Barg, Dave Bloomfield, Stan Stenwall, Dan 
Jaeger and Bud Neel) present and 3 guests (Mr. & Mrs. Jeff 
Simpson and James).  Dan Jaeger led the salute to the flag.  A 
moment of silence for the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Jaeger led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Les Schulz offered 
prayer.  All members recited the Legion Preamble. 
  
Guest James Simpson, Nebraska Eagle Scout of the Year, 
sponsored by Winside was presented his plaque by Adjutant Bud 
Neel along with the letter from Department Commander.  After the 
presentation, the Simpson family left the meeting. 
  
Bud Neel read the minutes of the July meeting provided by Les 
Schulz.  Minutes recorded and filed. 
  
Dean Mann offered treasurer’s report for checking account as of 
June 30, 2020:    No July report.  Stan Stenwall moved to 
approve the report, Dave Bloomfield second, motion 
passed. 
  
Committee reports: 
--Utility fund manager volunteer, Les Schulz.  Dave Bloomfield 
moved to make Les Schulz an assistant treasurer on Legion 
Lottery account, Eric Vahlkamp second, motion passed. 



--Sandra Hansen moved to remove Sandra Hansen from 
assistant treasurer and Legion Lottery account, Dave 
Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
--We need three (3) Legion officers to sign the Department of 
Revenue paperwork, Les Schulz, Bud Neel and Dan 
Jaeger.  Sandra Hansen moved to assign Dan Jaeger, Bud 
Neel and Les Schulz to the license renewal paperwork, 
Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
--Sandra Hansen moved to renew the license for 2 years, 
Stan Stenwall second, motion passed. 
(--Since the meeting, a problem has arose.  Les cannot be 
the Utility Funds manager.  Bud Neel will be the Funds 
manager and Sandra Hansen, Dan Jaeger and Daryl Mundil 
will sign the paperwork.  It has been sent into Dep’t of 
Revenue.)  Will need to revisit this at the September 
meeting.  
--SONs Commander Darin Greunke spoke about 52 Gun 
Raffle.  Prize availability is lacking and costly.  Suppliers are short 
of supplies.  We may need to change it up.  Thinking about tools, 
grills, quarterly raffles or 26 prizes instead of 52.  SONs are looking 
for suggestions.  Legion members asked about cash prizes.  Sandra 
advised a 1099 form would have to be provided to each 
winner.  Not a good deal, too much paperwork. 
--Hosking parade was good.  It was 12 blocks not 5 blocks and 
Color Guard was a 10 person Color Guard. 
  
Sick Call: 
--Virgil---Dan Jaeger reported he has good and bad days.  Seems 
to be improving.  Has not opened any letters from us. 
--Laura Stoakes—fell and broke her hip, had surgery, is in Wayne 
at Country View 
--Joe Mundil-Cataract surgery, doing well.  Good vision 
improvement. 



  
Old Business:  NONE 
  
New Business: 
--Winside Old Settlers Harvest Fest tentative date is October 17. 
--Winside SONs Fish Fry and homemade ice cream is Oct 4, 10AM-
1PM 
--Any fundraisers for Legion scheduled.  Not sure what we can do 
within the guidelines.  Sandra Hansen will talk to Health 
Department on guidelines. 
--Andrea Hindrichs was presented her Middle School Teacher of the 
Year Plaque at the graduation. 
--Department newsletter was read. 
--Sandra Hansen moved to donate to Gifts for Yanks, Gene 
Barg second, motion passed. 
--Thank You letter from Alex Carlson for his scholarships. 
  
Les Schulz offered benediction 
Next meeting Sept 1, 2020 
VC Dan Jaeger closed the meeting.   
 


